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Reading 1 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

 

Reading II 

 

Gospel  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                        
            FOOD FOR THE WEEK 
 
Job 7.1-4, 6-7 
 
Sing praises to the Lord who heals the brokenhearted. 
 
1 Corinthians 9.16-19, 22-23 
 
Mark 1.29-39 
  
In this time of his life Jesus seems busy with many people – his disciples, 
their families, and whole cities looking for him.  Faith for him, as for us, is 
always in the midst of life, in the middle of the cares and concerns.  It is 
amidst the difficulties and joys of ordinary life and with all the people who 
are part of our lives that our faith comes to life. 
 
All this is part of prayer, as we pray with and for others.  Who might come 
into your prayer now that you can talk to the Lord about? 

 
MASSES 

Saturday February 11, 2012 St. Malachy 
@ 7:00 p.m. 

• Pearl French (1
ST
 anniversary) by the Family  

• All Parishioners of St. Malachy & OLV 

Sunday February 12, 2012 OLV @ 9:00 
a.m. 

• Ed & Bea Dunlop by the Family 

• Ken Prud’homme by Margaret Gauthier 

• Kenneth Sarto & Collette Cameron by the estate of 

Irene Gendron Cameron  

 
OUR SYMPATHIES  
Please remember Vera D’Aoust – former parishioner for many years, Ardyth Parent - mother of Jean Parent 
Lavell and Marjorie Berndt – wife of Regis Butler who have died during the past week.  Our prayers and 
sympathies go out to the respective families. 

 
OLV PARISH IS IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE 
The Parish is looking for Eucharist Ministers, Ushers, Lectors and Servers. Please 
contact the office if you are interested in volunteering.  
 
PARISHIONERS QUESTIONS ABOUT THE REVISED ROMAN MISSAL 
In response to questions from parishioners on the new translation of the Roman Missal, it was decided to 
repeat the article previously published in the bulletin, as follows: 
 
The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) has received recognition for all sections of the English 
translation of the revised Roman Missal for use in Canada. The Permanent Council has agreed that the first 
Sunday of Advent, November 27, 2011, will be the date for the implementation of the English translation of the 
Missal. 
 
Why is the Catholic Church implementing a revised English translation of the Order of Mass? The words are 
being revised for two basic reasons.  One is that the contents of the book that we have been calling the 
Sacramentary have been expanded.  Such books are always published first in Latin, and then need to be 
translated into vernacular languages.  Now that there is a third edition, the Sacramentary is out of date.  More 
significantly, the Vatican has changed its theory of translation.  It used to allow a free rendering of the words 

 



inspired by the idioms of the vernacular language.  Now the Vatican is asking for a translation that adheres 
more closely to the original.   
 
All of the changes to the Roman Missal are included in the Pew Cards purchased from Novalis and available at 
the entrance to the church.  You can also find the changes in the “Living with Christ” Sunday Missals. 
 
ST. PATRICK’S TEA CONVENOR 
The OLV Society is looking for a Convenor for the St. Pat’s Tea.  If you are interested in helping out with this 
event, please contact Evelyn of the OLV Society at 819 986-2477 or by contacting the office. 
 
VOLUNTEERS WANTED 
Le Centre Action Génération des Aînés, a community group that assists seniors, is looking for 
drivers/volunteers to transport/accompany seniors to medical, optometrist, dental, pharmaceutical and other 
appointments. Drivers are reimbursed 43 cents per kilometer. If you have several hours of your time to donate, 
please call 819-281-4343 . 
 
ANONYMOUS DONOR 
The OLV Wardens, on behalf of our parishioners, would like to thank an anonymous donor for a gift of $1,000. 
The funds will go towards assisting in paying our monthly oil bill. This act of generosity is greatly appreciated. 
 
HEART AND SOUL GOSPEL CHOIR 
The OLV Wardens would like to thank the Heart and Soul Gospel Choir for their generous donation of 
$350.00.  OLV is proud of its partnership with this excellent community activity. 
 
EVANGELISATION AMONG YOUTH 
If you are between 16 and 35 and want to be heard, this is an invitation you will not want to miss.  Come 
participate in a diocesan meeting with Mgr. Durocher, the new Archbishop of the Gatineau Diocese. 
 

Date:   February 11, 2012 
Time:   10 AM to noon 
Where:    Relais “Au Chêne” 
  45 Prévost St. (Hull Sector) 
 

RSVP before February 7, 2012 by calling  819-778-1282 or by e-mail to: miguelsancha@diocesegatineau.org 
 
CAMP ARK 
The Creators of Camp Ark are very pleased to introduce The Buckingham Ecumenical Christian Sunday 
School, a new program offered twice a month by both St. Andrew’s United Church and St. Stephen’s Anglican 
Church. 
 
Kids are invited to join the Sunday School Teachers from St. Andrew’s and St. Stephen’s for one-hour 
sessions, featuring bible stories, games, crafts, music, snacks and much more.  The sessions began on 
January 15

th
 and will continue until June 17

th
.  The remaining schedule is as follows:  

 
Date/Time Location  Date/Time Location 
Feb. 19

th
 at 10:30 am St. Andrew’s  May 6

th
 at 11:00 am St. Stephen’s 

March 4
th
 at 11:00 am St. Stephen’s  May 20

th
 at 10:30 am St. Andrew’s 

March 18
th
 at 10:30 am St. Andrew’s  June 3

rd
 at 11:00 am St. Stephen’s 

April 1
st
 at 11:00 am St. Stephen’s  June 17

th
 at 11:00 am Picnic 

April 15
th
 at 10:30 am St. Andrew’s    

 
No registration is required – all are welcome.  For more information, please feel free to contact Stacy Smallion 
of St. Andrew’s United at stacey-andy@vif.com or Marnie Brown of St. Stephen’s at mbrow032@uottawa.ca 
 
MARION BELL DEWAR 
Recently on our Parish website, we received a request from a professor at Carleton University who is doing 
research for a book on Marion Bell Dewar. Marion, who was a native of Buckingham, was a very popular mayor 
of Ottawa for many years. She was also instrumental in bringing thousands of Vietnamese boat people to 
Canada. Parishioners will remember that during that period, our parish sponsored a Cambodian family. The 
professor, whose name is Deborah Gorham, would like to talk to anyone who may have known Marion and her 
family when they lived in Buckingham. If you knew the family or know someone who may have known them, 
could you please contact Bill Cameron at 
819-986-8901. 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES 
If you have not yet picked up your weekly envelopes they are available for pick up at the top of the stairs. If you 
are new to our parish or would like to start using envelopes, you may call the office at   986-3763. This is the 
only record that we have in order to issue you a receipt for income tax purposes. 

If you wish to have a receipt please provide us with a self-addressed stamped envelope. You may drop this into 
the collection basket or drop it off at the office.  You may also call the office to arrange for pickup of your 
receipt. 

ST. ALOYSIUS MURDER MYSTERY PLAY 
On Friday, February 17th and on Saturday, February 18th St. Aloysius parishioners will be performing in a 
Murder Mystery Play at 7 p.m. in the St. Aloysius Parish Hall, 300 Abbe Murray, Gatineau.  They will be serving 
a light snack, dessert and coffee/tea,  BYOB  Admission is $10 each.  
 
Tickets can be purchased on Sundays after Mass or by calling Carol at the office. 819-663-5244. Come out 
and have a fun evening. 



VALENTINE’S DANCE AT OLV 
A Valentine’s Dance will be held on Saturday, February 18

th
 at 8:00 PM in the church hall, featuring the Phil 

Casey Band.  Again this year, Maynard Robinson has agreed to call a few square dances. 
 
Tickets are now on sale through the OLV wardens, Alma at the church office as well as at the entrance to the 
church before Sunday mass.  The ticket price is $10 and will include a light lunch served following the dance. 
 
SPRING SUPPER & BALLOON AUCTION To be held on Friday, May 11

th
. Ticket price will be $20. Details to 

follow. 
 

 
WEEKLY OFFERINGS 

 

WEEKLY RECEIPTS OLV ST. MALACHY 

January 28-29, 2012 $ 487.00 $ 239.00 

Donations  $ 1,350.00  

 


